COVID-19 Vaccines: Are they Safe, Effective, and Free?

Government officials who lie and mislead the public must be impeached and removed from their posts. The directors of the NIAID¹ and the CDC² repeatedly make the following statement: "COVID-19 vaccines are safe, effective, and free." However, every single assertion in their statement is false and misleading.

COVID-19 Vaccines are Not Safe, Effective, or Free

- (1) Are COVID-19 Vaccines Safe? A vaccine that causes blood clots, strokes, heart attacks, myocarditis, pericarditis, nerve damage, Bell's palsy, Guillain-Barré, and death is not safe.³, ⁴, ⁵, ⁶, ⁷
- (2) Are COVID-19 Vaccines Effective? All unbiased and reliable data indicate that vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals have an equal rate of positive SARS-CoV-2 RT-PCR tests and the same COVID-19 Disease hospitalization and death rate. Dr. Richard Fleming, M.D., Ph.D., J.D., has extensively analyzed Pfizer's own data and concluded COVID-19 vaccines' *absolute* efficacy (real-world risk reduction) is 1%. A 1% risk reduction is statistically insignificant. Therefore, the chance of reducing COVID-19 disease by receiving any of these vaccines is zero.⁸, ⁹, ¹⁰, ¹¹, ¹², ¹³, ¹⁴, ¹⁵, ¹⁶

COVID-19 Disease is not caused by a virus; therefore, a therapy (vaccine) that attempts to target a virus (the wrong cause) will not affect the occurrence of the COVID-19 Disease.¹⁷, ¹⁸

(3) Are COVID-19 Vaccines Free? Taxpayer money has paid for all aspects of the vaccines, from research and development to manufacturing and marketing. Therefore, the citizens have already paid for and continue to pay for these vaccines. Our tax money brings in massive financial profits for the vaccine manufacturers. The Government collects taxes from its citizens and siphons the tax money to vaccine manufacturers and top pharma executives through multibillion-dollar vaccine-purchase contracts.¹⁹, ²⁰, ²¹

<u>Sign the Petition:</u> Investigation and Prosecution of Those Individuals Responsible for Crimes Against Humanity ²² ² Rochelle Walensky is the Director of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).

³ Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine FDA Fact Sheet, pages 3-4, revised 10/20/2021, https://www.fda.gov/media/144638/download

⁴ Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine FDA Fact Sheet, pages 3-4, revised 10/20/2021, https://www.fda.gov/media/146305/download

⁵ Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine FDA Fact Sheet, pages 4-5, revised 10/29/2021 https://www.fda.gov/media/153716/download

⁶ The Defender, Megan Redshaw, *Nearly 15,000 Deaths, More Than 700,000 Injuries Reported to VAERS Since December 2020 Rollout of COVID Vaccines in U.S.*, 9/20/2021, https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/vaers-cdc-covid-deaths-vaccine-injuries/

⁷ The Defender, Megan Redshaw, *Michigan Woman Died From Blood Clots After J&J Vaccine, Autopsy Confirms*, 10/21/2021. Dr. Michael Caplan, a forensic pathologist, confirmed Sandra Jacobs died from blood clots due the COVID-19 vaccine (the vaccine caused cerebral venous sinus thrombosis). https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/sandra-jacobs-cerebral-venous-sinus-thrombosis-johnson-covid-vaccine/; Jacobs death is one of many pathologist-confirmed deaths caused by the COVID-19 vaccines, often due to vaccine-induced thrombosis.

⁸ Dr. Nina Pierpont, M.D., Ph.D., Princeton University, *Why Covid-19 Vaccine Mandates Are Now Pointless*. Vaccines do not prevent infection, nor do they prevent transmission. "Given all the above evidence, mandating others to take a vaccine is a potentially harmful, damaging act," 9/9/2021, https://dailyexpose.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Pierpont-Why-mandated-vaccines-are-pointlessfinal-1.pdf?fbclid=lwAR1byHDjFR7Jbp0o7eIn0RzcbsulYJLWboladnEtn8sxxqahKOgYokrMrLg

⁹ European Journal of Epidemiology, S. V. Subramanian & Akhil Kumar, *Increases In COVID-19 Are Unrelated To Levels Of Vaccination Across 68 Countries And 2947 Counties In The United States*,9/30/2021, "At the country-level, there appears to be no discernable relationship between percentage of population fully vaccinated and new COVID-19 cases in the last 7 days (Fig. 1). In fact, the trend line suggests a marginally positive association such that countries with higher percentage of population fully vaccinated have higher COVID-19 cases per 1 million people." https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007%2Fs10654-021-00808-7

¹⁰ Dr. Richard Fleming, M.D., Ph.D., J.D., *Studies Behind the EUA Vaccines Show No Objective Difference Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated*. Presented by Dr. Richard Fleming in Dallas, Texas on June 5th, 2021, posted 6/22/2021, https://odysee.com/@jackspirko:a/Richard-Fleming-covid:2 and 10/18/2021, https://tv.gab.com/channel/redvoicemedia/view/studies-behind-vaccine-eua-show-no-616d70f3acd7072584b121c1

¹ Dr. Anthony Fauci is the Director of the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID), a department within the NIH. NIAID's annual budget is over \$6 Billion. *NIAID Budget Data Comparisons*, 10/21/2021, https://www.niaid.nih.gov/grants-contracts/niaid-budget-data-comparisons

What is the efficacy or risk reduction of these vaccines? To answer the question, we must distinguish between "relative" efficacy versus "absolute" efficacy. Relative risk reduction is obtained in artificial settings and clinical trials. Absolute risk reduction is the effect of a drug or vaccine in the real world. With time, real-world Covid vaccine data (absolute risk reduction) is revealed, and the gap between clinical trial and real-world results narrows. The discrepancy between the two data (expected vs. obtained) is then attributed to a supposed delta variant. But the truth is that the vaccines were always 1% (0%) effective at reducing symptoms.

¹¹ Dr. Joseph Mercola, *COVID Vaccines Do Not Impact Infection*, 10/2021, https://www.scribd.com/document/541041368/Does-the-Covid-Vaccine-Prevent-Infection

¹² The News and Observer, Kate Murphy, *Duke sets new campus restrictions after rise in COVID cases among vaccinated students*, 8/31/2021,

https://www.newsobserver.com/news/local/education/article253851373.html#storylink=cpy; Duke University Data. Duke University requires COVID testing for all its students, but twice as often for the unvaccinated: testing is required once per week for the vaccinated and twice per week for the unvaccinated. 98% of Duke University students are vaccinated. 98% of their COVID-positive diagnostic tests are from vaccinated individuals. Only 2% of Coronavirus positive tests are from the unvaccinated.

On 8/30/2021, Duke University sent the following message to all University students, faculty and staff, "[i]n the last week alone, 304 undergraduates, 45 graduate students and 15 employees tested positive for COVID-19. *All but eight of these individuals were vaccinated*, and the vast majority of them were, and continue to be, asymptomatic." None were hospitalized, https://coronavirus.duke.edu/2021/08/new-guidance-on-covid-19-for-the-duke-community/, as of 11/14/2021, Duke University has administered 262,940 COVID Tests.

I have made multiple attempts to obtain the breakdown of the results of this massive collection of data covering the time period after August 30, 2021, but have not received any response. See *Duke Covid Testing Tracker* https://coronavirus.duke.edu/covid-testing/

¹³ Spectator Australia, Dr. Rocco Loiacono, Senior Lecturer at Curtin University Law School, *Most Covid patients at Israeli hospital fully vaccinated? What does this mean for Australia?* 8/11/2021, According to Dr. Kobi Haviv, medical director of Herzog Hospital in Jerusalem, "85-90% of the hospitalizations are in fully vaccinated people." https://spectator.com.au/2021/08/most-covid-patients-at-israeli-hospital-fully-vaccinated-what-does-this-mean-for-australia/

¹⁴ Becker's Hospital Review, Erica Carbajal, 8/9/2021, *Nearly 60% Of Hospitalized COVID-19 Patients In Israel Fully Vaccinated, Data Shows*. Hospitalization rates show similar findings; as of August 2021, 60% of the population in Israel were fully vaccinated, and 60% of patients in the hospital with COVID were fully vaccinated, https://www.beckershospitalreview.com/public-health/nearly-60-of-hospitalized-covid-19-patients-in-israel-fully-vaccinated-study-finds.html

¹⁵ CDC, Catherine M. Brown, DVM, et al., *Outbreak of SARS-CoV-2 Infections, Including COVID-19 Vaccine Breakthrough Infections, Associated with Large Public Gatherings — Barnstable County, Massachusetts, July 2021, 8*/6/2021. In Massachusetts, as of September 1, 2021, 67% of the adult population were fully vaccinated. In a recent COVID outbreak of 469 people, 74% were fully vaccinated individuals. 5 individuals were hospitalized, and out of these five, 4 were fully vaccinated. https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/70/wr/mm7031e2.htm

¹⁶ Paul Elias Alexander, *29 Studies on Vaccine Efficacy that Raise Doubts on Vaccine Mandates*, 10/28/2021. The article summarizes a large selection of studies and reports that show COVID-19 vaccines do not protect against infection or transmission of coronavirus and therefore dismantle the argument supporting mandatory vaccination. https://brownstone.org/articles/16-studies-on-vaccine-efficacy/

¹⁷ Dr David Martin With Reiner Fuellmich, *There's No Variant… Not Novel… No Pandemic. Dr David Martin With Reiner Fuellmich*, published 7/9/2021, Bitchute: https://www.bitchute.com/video/4FdvU43qOdfD/; Principia Scientific International (PSI), David E Martin, *The Fauci / Covid-19 Dossier*, 11/10/2021, https://principia-scientific.com/david-e-martin-the-fauci-covid-19-dossier/

¹⁸ Dr. Andrew Kaufman, M.D., *The Big Virus Hoax*, https://thebigvirushoax.com/dr-andrew-kaufman

¹⁹ Congress letter to David Kessler, M.D., Chief Scientific Officer for the COVID-19 Response and Gary Disbrow, Ph.D., Director of Biomedical Advanced Research and Development Authority, 10/12/2021. The first round of Moderna-Government vaccine contracts amounted to nearly \$10 Billion. "In addition to receiving significant federal resources to assist in vaccine development, the company also received nearly \$10 billion in federal government funding between April 16, 2020, and June 15, 2021, to boost its manufacturing capacity, execute large-scale clinical trials, and deliver vaccines.", page 2. Footnote 18: "U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, '*Moderna-BARDA Contract, 75A50120C00034*,' April 16, 2020", page, 4,

https://www.warren.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2021.10.12%20Letter%20to%20WH%20and%20BARDA %20on%20Moderna%20Contract.pdf

²⁰ MSN, Keith Speights, *Why Moderna Just Booked Another \$3 Billion in Vaccine Orders and No One Cared*, 6/22/2021. https://www.msn.com/en-us/money/companies/why-moderna-just-booked-another-dollar3-billion-in-vaccine-orders-and-no-one-cared/ar-AALj96M

²¹ Forbes, Giacomo Tognini, *Meet The 40 New Billionaires Who Got Rich 'Fighting' Covid-19*, 4/6/2021, https://www.forbes.com/sites/giacomotognini/2021/04/06/meet-the-40-new-billionaires-who-got-rich-fighting-covid-19/?sh=6f5c562817e5

²² Dr. Richard Fleming initiated the petition to request that the Prosecutor of the International Criminal Court investigate those who have lied about the pandemic, and in the process, harmed thousands of people around the globe, 9/21/2021

https://www.petitions.net/investigation_and_prosecution_of_those_individuals_responsible_for_crimes _against_humanity